
 

New Parishioners, Visitors, Welcome!  
If you are new to Queen of Angels, please stop by or call the Parish 
Office to register and get acquainted. If moving, please notify the 
Parish Office. 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 7:30-8:20 am 
Thursday 6:00-6:50 pm 
Saturday 9:00-10:00 am & 2:30-3:45 pm 
 

Weekend Mass Schedule 
Vigil Saturday 4:00 pm 
Sunday 8:00 am and 10:30 am 
 

Holy Days & Weekdays 
See Schedule inside Bulletin 

       Tuesdays 9:00 am- 9:00 pm   
       Eucharistic Adoration & Benediction 
 
       Thursdays 8:00 - 9:15 am   
       Eucharistic Adoration, Morning   Prayer &        
   Benediction 
 
       Second Wednesday 7:00-  8:00 pm 
       Eucharistic Adoration, Songs of  Praise &       
   Confession 
 
       First Saturday 9:00-10:00 am    
   Eucharistic Adoration &  Benediction 

Sacrament of Baptism  
Please contact the Parish Office. 
 

Sacrament of Marriage  
Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the  
wedding date. 
 

Communion Calls & Anointing of the Sick  
Please keep us informed of the sick and the shut-ins,  
particularly when there is serious illness.  
 

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) 
We welcome persons interested in learning more about the  
Catholic Faith. For information, please call the Parish Office. 
 

Quinceañeras  
Please contact the Parish Office at least six months prior to 
scheduled date. 
 

Monsignor Faber Activities Center  
Please contact the Parish Office for rental information. 
 

Saint Vincent de Paul Society  
For assistance with food, rent or utilities, please contact our 
volunteers at 260-415-0470. 
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Parish Office  
1500 W. State Blvd., Fort Wayne, IN  46808 
Phone:  260-482-9411          Fax:  260-471-0005 
 

Pastor:  Fr. Zak Barry                              
Pastoral Associate:  Chris Lushis  
          dre@queenofangelsfw.org 
Secretary:  Laverne Gladieux  
          parishsecretary@queenofangelsfw.org 
Business Manager:  Desirée Hilger   
          businessoffice@queenofangelsfw.org 
Director of Liturgy & Music:  Alexandr Nist  
          liturgyoffice@queenofangelsfw.org 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
 

As children of Mary, to unite souls to Christ  
through fellowship, prayer, and the sacraments. 

School Office  
1600 W. State Blvd., Fort Wayne, IN  46808 
Phone:  260-483-8214          Fax:  260-482-9412 
 

Principal:  Dennis Wiegmann  
          dennis.wiegmann@queenofangelsschool.com   
Administrative Assistant:  Christy Etter  
          christy.etter@queenofangelsschool.com  
School Secretary:  Sheila Gillett  
          sheila.gillett@queenofangelsschool.com  

www.queenofangelsfw.org 



 PARISH NEWS 

This Week In Our Parish 
 

Saturday, December 18 
7:00 am               Men’s Breakfast - Activities Center 
9:00 am               Confessions 
2:30 pm           Confessions 
 

Sunday, December 19 
9:45 am        Choir Practice 
4:00 pm                Confessions 
5:00 pm            Evening Prayer (Vespers) and Rosary 
 

Tuesday, December 21 
7:30 - 8:20 am           Confessions 
9:00 am-9:00 pm       Eucharistic Adoration & Benediction 
7:00 pm                        Christmas Choir Practice 
 

Wednesday, December 22 
7:30 - 8:20 am        Confessions 
9:00 am                 Rosary 
6:00 - 8:00 pm      Confessions 
6:00 pm                 Confirmation Class - Religion Classroom 
6:30 pm                 Cantor Practice 
7:00 pm                 Choir Practice 
7:00 pm                 Bible Study - Spanish Classroom 
  

Thursday, December 23 (Parish Office Closed) 
8:00 - 9:00 am         Eucharistic Adoration  
9:00 am                     Morning Prayer & Benediction 
6:00 - 6:50 pm        Confessions 
7:30 pm                 Confessions - Social Hall 
 

Friday, December 24 (Parish Office Closed) 
7:30 - 8:20 am         Confessions 
12:00 pm    Christmas Choir Rehearsal 
3:30 pm      Pre-Mass Carols and Congregational Singing 
10:00 pm    Men’s Chant Schola Rehearsal - Choir Loft 
 

Saturday, December 25 
No Confessions or Sunday Vigil Mass 
 

Sunday, December 26 
9:45 am        Choir Practice 
No Evening Prayer (Vespers) 

Fourth Sunday of Advent — Lord, let us see Your Face! 

Mass Obligations Next Weekend 
Although Christmas and Sunday fall back-to-back this year, each 
day has its own, distinct Mass obligation. For Christmas, you are 
welcome to attend either the 4pm Vigil, 12am (Midnight), or 10am 
Mass on Christmas Day. Attendance at Mass on the Sunday 
following Christmas remains an obligation of Catholics in good 
health. Please be aware that we will NOT have the 4pm Vigil Mass 
on Saturday. Sunday Mass will be celebrated at 8am and 10:30am 
only on December 26th. We look forward to seeing you at both the 
Christmas and Sunday liturgical celebrations!  

Church Christmas Decorations—Help Needed! 
Additional volunteers are welcome to assist with decorating the 
church for Christmas on December 23rd at 10:00am.  Feel free to 
bring a snack to share.  Service hours are available to students. If 
questions, please contact Julie Harber at 260-426-5564.  

Christmas Cheer 
Especially during the Christmas season, our homebound and 
nursing home parishioners would love to hear from you! Please 
consider sending a greeting to them to help brighten their spirits. 
Contact Laverne at parishsecretary@queenofangelsfw.org or        
482-9411 for a list of names and addresses.  

Cupertino Classic for Vocations 
The priests and seminarians of the diocese prepare to face off once 
again in the annual Cupertino Classic Basketball Game for Vocations 
on Monday, December 27 at 6:30 pm at the University of Saint 
Francis Hutzell Athletic Center. Mass will take place prior to game 
time in the St. Francis chapel at 3:45 p.m., with adoration following 
until 6 pm. Come celebrate the vocation to Christ’s priesthood and 
gather as a diocesan community. This event is free and open to the 
public.  

Bible Study on the Mass coming in January! 
Would you like to learn more about the Biblical connections of the 
Mass? Join us to watch, read, and discuss how everything in the 
Mass is rooted in Holy Scripture! Weekly meetings will be held in 
the Social Hall with morning and evening options available (same 
material will be covered on both times). Participants are asked to 
pay $10 each towards the cost of study materials. Please contact 
the Parish Office or email Sharon Boren at borensm@gmail.com to 
sign up. Classes will begin the second week of January. 

Class of 1972 Reunion Announced 
Anyone who graduated from Queen of Angels in the class of 1972, 
we will be having a 50 year reunion summer or fall of 2022. Please 
contact Gene Voirol at geno8376@gmail.com if interested in 
attending. All personal information given will be kept confidential. 
 

Sacristans Requested for Helping Prepare Mass 
Would you be interested in serving as a Sacristan for Sunday or 
daily Masses? There are many small tasks that contribute to      
making sure Mass is set-up, ready to begin, starts on time, and   
proceeds smoothly. Would you be open to helping us with this? 
Reliability, punctuality, and attention to detail is extremely          
important in this role!  Anyone with a desire to serve as a sacristan, 
please speak with Fr. Zak, Chris Lushis, or call the parish office.  

mailto:parishsecretary@queenofangelsfw.org


 

Ave Maria, Regina Angelorum! Hail Mary, Queen of Angels! 

We now have less than a week of Advent until Christmas time is here. Often the end can be the hardest… I know 
that is often true in running. Even though we know it’s almost over, sometimes we can be tempted to cut our 
efforts short. Even in prayer this can be a temptation, and the saints tell us that this is an important time to hold 
firm. We turn to the Lord in hope in these days, offering Him our best effort in these final days of Advent. Perhaps 
we haven’t been as mindful of awaiting the Lord up to now, but in these last days we give our hearts and lives to 
the Lord anew, awaiting His coming with joyful expectation! 

Last week (I’m writing this column early) we received a generous gift as a parish: a beautiful handmade box 
that is now in the parish library off the narthex designated for letters to God. This is place where prayer    
intentions can be placed. They will not be read by   anyone, but if you wish to offer your thoughts and       
intentions to the Lord, you may use this box to do so. On the front is a quote from St. Paul’s letter to the    
Philippians: “in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made known to 
God” (Phil. 4:6). Of course, there are many ways to offer our hearts to the Lord in prayer, but this is just one 
way, and a reminder for us to always be in communication with our loving Lord and creator. 

As an update, I would like to share that recently the parish moved its banking relationship to Notre Dame Federal Credit Union.      
Because we have moved our accounts to Notre Dame FCU, all our parishioners, staff and families are eligible for membership. While 
based in South Bend, they have many members in the greater Fort Wayne area - now including our parish and myself personally - and 
while they don’t yet have a branch here, you can go to Partners 1st, Three Rivers, Fort Financial or other member credit unions for all 
your banking needs, including free ATMs. 

We chose NDFCU because in addition to sharing our values as Catholics, the parish can benefit financially when our parishioners 
choose to do business with them. Through their Elevate programs, our parish can benefit when you get a car loan, use your Notre 
Dame FCU debit or credit card or call in for a financial check up. I just did this by going to NotreDameFCU.com/elevate-fundraising 
and the parish will receive $150 from my 30-minute meeting. Please consider doing this as a way to give back to the parish as well as 
to receive free financial help.  

On a financial note as well, I greatly apologize for the lack of any report on the collection in the recent bulletins. Laverne has been 
away from the office and our remaining  staff have been unable to pull up the numbers. Thank you for your patience and                 
understanding! 

Blessed Advent!    

~Fr. Zak 

Thank you to all those who throughout this year have: 

Supported our school students, 

Helped fund our St. Vincent de Paul ministry, 

Aided our continued debt reduction, 

Reached out to our homebound parishioners, 

Prayed for the health and growth of our parish, 

Supported our parish fundraisers, 

Lived out the corporal and spiritual works of mercy. 

We are so grateful for your contributions! 

We would not be here without you! 

Alice Bates, Ron Boren, Christopher Brandell, Margaret Brielmaier, 
Marilyn Brown, Max Cambre, Patricia & Michael Cole, Jan Evers, Eliza-
beth Frankewich, Barbara Geiger, Pat Gensic, Irma Gerhardstein, Cath-
erine Graham, Jim Harvey, Dorothy & Thomas Hensinger, Linda Herron, 
Mary Hilger, Ann Hogan, Marian Jacquay, Christopher Kirk, Edna Krider, 
Don Langmeyer, Bunny Laskowski, Barb Lauer, Don & Emma Lazoff, 
Kathy Lenz, Deb Lobacz, Chris Magers, Clancy Neuhaus, Bill Nichter, 
Felicia Nino, Judy Roeger, Audrey Roy, Larry Schneider, Mike Schnurr, 
Lois Stoltz, Thomas & Linda Szymczak, Ricky Talarico, and Julia Trahin. 

 
Military Members: PVT Chito Anicet, PVT Mar-
lon Anicet, CW2 Rodney Bearman, SPC US Ar-
my Garret Carstensen, 1st Sgt.  Alec Cawlfield 
USAF, PVT Shawn Clark, Lt Col. Joseph Clem-
mer, LCPL Brandon Coburn, CPL Derek 
DeRoche, CPL Bradley Dunlap, CDR Patrick 

Gerhardstein, PO2 Matthew Gillett USCG, 1LT Kyle Grabowski, CAPT 
Chase Gray USA, SFC Caitlyn Gurgel,  SPC Michelle Hilger, A1C Theresa 
Hilger, SFC Luke Jamison, HN Cody Leffers USN, PFC Joe Manganiello, 
PFC Dalton O’Keefe, CPL Devin O’Keefe, Joseph Olinger, PFC Jeff Oury, 
SFC Paul Z. Reitman, SPC Austin Rowlands USAF, SSGT Matthew 
Shaffer, HM3 Morgan Sheets USN, CAPT Shannon Stineburg, SSGT 
Nickolas Timmis, PVT Jose Torres, Jasmith Vasquez USAF, SGT Ernest 
Verhest, LTJG Josh Wagner, Jr., CAPT Zach Weldon, USA, PVT Maximili-
an Woenker USMC and Larissa Yuncker. 

Please Keep in Your Prayers... OUR PARISH SUPPORT 

       From the Pastor’s Desk... 

https://www.notredamefcu.com/elevate-fundraising


 

 
 

 

School Mission 
Guiding students,  

as children of Mary, to be  
disciples of Christ through 

faith, knowledge and service. 

 

 
School Vision 

To be Christ-centered in 
our words, thoughts   and 

actions. 

SCHOOL NEWS 
 

Monday, December 20 – Sunday, January 2:  Christmas Break 
 

BDHS News 
Be a Saint, Apply Now! Bishop Dwenger 
High School new student enrollment is 
open for the Class of 2026!  Now through 
January 15, all students can apply to      
become a BD Saint! Continue your Catholic 
education by attending Bishop Dwenger. 
Founded on the four pillars of spirituality, 
service, academics, and active, all students 

are taught be “Citizens of Two World” by embracing a college     
preparatory curriculum rooted in the Catholic Faith.   

Join the Class of 2026 today by going to bishopdwenger.com > 
Menu button (top right) > Admissions > New Student                    
Application.  All applications are completed online through the link 
provided on the page.  If you have any questions regarding          
Admissions or want to learn more about what Bishop Dwenger has 
to offer, contact our Admissions Coordinator, Cindy Johnson at    
260-496-4703 or at cjohnson@bishopdwenger.com.  

BD & CC Alumni, join your fellow alumni and friends to support the 
Saints' Varsity Basketball teams on Friday, January 7, 2022. The 
Saints will take on the Carroll Chargers – Girls at 6:00 pm and Boys 
at 7:30 pm in the BDHS Main Gym. Visit bishopdwenger.com for 
more information. 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

“Follow the Light: A Service of Lessons and Carols” will take place at 
the Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception this Sunday,            
December 19th at 6:30pm. 
 
There is no better time to work for the Diocese of Fort Wayne-
South Bend! The diocese is now hiring for multiple positions,      
including administrative, ministry, communications, and more!     
Bilingual candidates needed for certain positions. For more         
information about specific openings and to apply, please             
visit diocesefwsb.org/careers. 
 
The Diocesan March for Life pilgrimage for students grades 9-12 will 
be held from January 20-23, 2022. Tentative schedule includes the 
National March for Life on Friday, Jan. 21, and a Diocesan Mass at 
the National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception with Bishop    
Kevin C. Rhoades on Saturday, Jan. 22. Join hundreds of students 
and adult leaders from our diocese as we pray and march for the 
protection of human life! You can learn more and register 
at diocesefwsb.org/march-for-life. 

In December & January, the Diocesan museum is featuring an    
exhibit on Christmas Altar Pictures. Come and see this beauty and 
creativity with photos of more than 30 diocesan church altars     
decorated for the sacred season. Other Christmas-related artifacts 
are also on display. Located at 1103 S. Calhoun St. next to the     
Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception, the museum is open    
Tuesday through Saturday from 10 AM to 2 PM and by                 
appointment. Free parking is available in any Cathedral lot. 

Youth Group News 

From the Office of Liturgy & Music 
 

Hello! All of the priests and liturgists in the diocese received 
an email from the Office of Worship instructing us on some 
specifics for Christmas this year. I won't bore you with the 
details, however there is one instruction for the whole        
congregation to be aware of: during the Creed, instead of 
bowing during the words “and by the Holy Spirit was incarnate 
of the Virgin Mary, and became man” we will all genuflect. 
 

Why? 
 

I will let the diocese explain: “Particularly on this day (and 
also on the Solemnity of the Annunciation), we pay homage to 
the great mystery of the Incarnation by symbolically touching  
ourselves to the ground, just as the Son of God came down 
among us as man.” 
 

This means we are remembering the Coming of our God, in 
human form, in a significant, reverent, and humbling way. 
 

Now, this is only for those who are physically able to            
genuflect without risk of injury. For those who cannot (or 
should not) please reverently bow as normal! As an interesting 
note, it wasn't until the 1980s or so when people started    
bowing during the Creed instead of genuflecting! From the 
establishment our Roman Rite Mass, genuflection was done by 
all during the Creed— and is still done in many  communities 
where the Roman Rite is celebrated to this day! 
 

As always, if you have any questions or comments, please 
email them to me, or talk to me after Mass! 
 

Pax Et Bonum (Latin, the language of the Church) 
Paz Y Bien (Spanish) 
мир и добро (Cyrillic, my home country's language) 
Peace and Goodness (American English) 
 
Alexandr “Sasha” Nist 

December 22 - 5:30 - 6:30 PM Middle School; 7:00-8:30 PM 
High School in the Social Hall for dinner and community. 

 

December 23 - 10:00 AM - 12:00 PM Putting up Christmas       
Decorations in the Church. 

 

December 31 - 10:00 AM - 1:00 PM Painting the Social Hall - 
Pizza provided. Wear or bring modest paint clothes. Also bring 
a water bottle!  

mailto:cjohnson@bishopdwenger.com


 
Mass Schedule & Intentions This Week’s Scripture Readings  

Sunday 

First Reading:  Micah 5:1-4a  
Responsorial Psalm: 80:2-3,15-16,18-19  
Second Reading:  Hebrews 10:5-10 
Gospel:  Luke 1:39-45 

Monday 
Reading:  Isaiah 7:10-14 
Responsorial Psalm:  24:1-2, 3-4ab, 5-6 
Gospel:  Luke 1:26-38 

Tuesday 
Reading:  Song of Songs 2:8-14 
Responsorial Psalm: 33:2-3,11-12,20-21 
Gospel:  Luke 1:39-45 

Wednesday 
Reading:  1 Samuel 1:24-28 
Responsorial Psalm: 1 Sam 2:1, 4-5, 6-7, 8 
Gospel:  Luke 1:46-56 

Thursday 
Reading:  Malachi 3:1-4, 23-24 
Responsorial Psalm: 25:4-5ab, 8-9, 10, 14 
Gospel:  Luke 1:57-66 

Friday 
Reading:  2 Samuel 7:1-5, 8b-12, 14a, 16 
Responsorial Psalm: 89:2-3, 4-5, 27, 29 
Gospel:  Luke 1:67-79 

Saturday 
(Christmas Day) 

First Reading:  Isaiah 52:7-10 
Responsorial Psalm: 98:1, 2-3, 3-4, 5-6 
Second Reading: Hebrews 1:1-6 
Gospel:  John 1:1-18 

Holy Family 
Sunday 

First Reading:  1 Samuel 1:20-22, 24-28 
Responsorial Psalm: 84:2-3,5-6,9-10 
Second Reading:  1 John 3:1-2, 21-24 
Gospel:  Luke 2:41-52 

Saturday, December 18 

Advent Weekday 

Vigil:   4th Sunday of Advent 

4:00 pm            For the People of the Parish 
 

Sunday, December 19 

Fourth Sunday of Advent 

8:00 am                 †Zeno Nix 

10:30 am          †Bob Morken 
 

Monday, December 20 

Advent Weekday 
 

Tuesday, December 21 

Advent Weekday / St. Peter Canisius, Priest & Doctor of the 
Church 

8:30 am                †Norman Gunkel 
 

Wednesday, December 22 

Advent Weekday 

8:30 am                 †Rick Christie  
 

Thursday, December 23 

Advent Weekday 

7:00 pm                †Rita Miller 
 

Friday, December 24 

Advent Weekday / Christmas Eve 

8:30 am                †Tony Milewski 

4:00 pm         For the Poor Souls in Purgatory 
 

Saturday, December 25 

CHRISTMAS DAY 

12:00 am     Peace 

10:00 am       Vocations 
 

Sunday, December 26 

THE HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS, MARY, AND JOSEPH 

8:00 am                 †Zeno Nix 

10:30am       For the People of the Parish 
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KELLY BOX & PACKAGING 
CORPORATION

2801 Covington Road

K B
P C

Summit Academy 
of Gymnastics

Call 482-2511 
summitacademyofgymnastics.com

Leslie Remenschneider, realtor®/broker

Residential / Historical / New

Parishioner

260-403-5533 
leslie.remenschneider@gmail.com

Stores of Indiana
33 Stores in  

Fort Wayne, South Bend, 
Mishawaka & Decatur

CASA
RISTORANTI 

ITALIANO
BEST FOR OVER 40 YEARS

John Ley
Monument Sales, Inc.
Memorials of Distinction Since 1957
ANTHONY J. LEY • REGINA LEY

Simply Granite
Custom built granite counter tops

101 Progress Way • PO BOX 5 • Avilla, IN 46710 
260-897-2333

Gifts for Every Occasion! 
260-471-6678 

 www.CookieCottage.com

DAHM BROTHERS, INC.
Roofing - All Types

2009 Lakeview Drive • 432-4552

Thank you for your interest in advertising with LPi. We hope this ad design suits your 
advertising needs. For changes or approval, please contact your Sales Representative.

2 SPACE PRINT AD

McCombCares.com 

(260) 426-9494 

426-3052
2135 Wells Street

FAMILY OWNED FOR OVER 55 YEARS

	 Shawnee 	 Construction & Engineering

John Schenkel, Jr. 
Matt Schenkel

489-1234

VISIT 
Fort Wayne’s famous

CONEY ISLAND 
WIENER STAND
131 W. MAIN STREET

PHONE ORDERS 424-2997

FREE Shuttle
u Full Service Mechanical Repair 
u Body & Paint Repair

Dick Fox 
512 Van Buren Street 

424-1630

 

(260) 744-2114
1140 Lake Ave. 

Fort Wayne, IN 46805

 

Helping DIYers in Ft. Wayne since 1981 

       Save $5 off $25 with this ad      05   

 ORGANIC. 
FRESH. 

DELICIOUS! www.3riversfood.coop 

Spring & Sherman 

Community Owned Since 1976. 

Custom-American Made 
Furniture For Less
Tim & Nada OsborneTim & Nada Osborne
260-432-3549260-432-3549
Parishioner 
3206 Covington Rd. 
Fort Wayne, IN 46802
WWW.WHYGOANYWHEREELSE.COMWWW.WHYGOANYWHEREELSE.COM

419 E. Wayne Street • Fort Wayne, IN419 E. Wayne Street • Fort Wayne, IN
(260) 424-9377(260) 424-9377

921 W. Coliseum Blvd. • Fort Wayne, IN921 W. Coliseum Blvd. • Fort Wayne, IN
(260) 483-8918(260) 483-8918

4600 W. Jefferson Blvd. •  Fort Wayne, IN4600 W. Jefferson Blvd. •  Fort Wayne, IN
(260) 203-5476(260) 203-5476

 www.womenscarecenter.org

Tony Moore 
Investment Advisor Representative 
anthony.moore@kofc.org | M: 260-403-6514 
www.kofcassetadvisors.org

Contact Heather Benefiel 
 to place an ad today! 
hbenefiel@4LPi.com 

 or (800) 477-4574 x6464

Come in today to find out why we are your #1 
BUY HERE PAY HERE/Bank Financing of the REGION!

5000 Decatur Rd. • Fort Wayne, IN 46806 | (260) 456-7000
Bad Credit...No Credit...We Can Help! 

We offer financial assistance for repairs.
• We offer payment plans for service • Now offering A/C charging 

sales@hernandezautoconnection.com | ventas@hernandezautoconnection.com

10% OFF 
any service 
 or repair

Help Us Help Others
NotreDameFCU.com/ 

Not-For-Profit Financial Institution

Insured by NCUA

Hire our food truck for your  
special events

Breakfast Served Daily 
Tue-F 7am • Sat-Sun 8am

Tony Bryant & Tim Allen, Owners

260-420-3474 • 1502 N. Wells St. 
260-203-3009 • 3001 Hilligas Rd.Come Join Us For A Good Time!


